
Parent Notice of  
Free On-Site Learning Opportunity for Vulnerable Students  

 
In case of partial closure or moving into our Hybrid Model Contingency Plan, it is essential that 
all students have an opportunity to learn in a safe environment. For any parents who are not 
able to provide a safe place for their children to work at home and be supervised, Masada will 
provide a Free On-site Learning support for students to be supervised and receive strategic 
support for their studies during the school day. This service will begin on August 17th and will 
be offered every school day of the week during the normal school hours of 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 
p.m. as specified on the school calendar.  If you need this support it is important that you call 
Masada’s office and make arrangements. We welcome a call from you to discuss this 
opportunity.  
 
 
 

Free On-Site Learning Plan 
Masada Charter School 

 
Governor Ducey’s Executive Orders 2020-51 and 2020-41 specify that schools that have not 
returned to on-site learning must still provide a safe place for students to go during the day 
where they can participate in learning, receive strategic support, and be properly supervised 
while they are engaged in distance learning by August 17th. 
 
Masada Charter School plans to open school with all students on-site. Due to the COVID-19 
Pandemic, Masada may need to activate a Hybrid model of learning for students, the details of 
which are laid out in our Distance Learning Plan. If the hybrid model of learning is activated 
Masada plans to provide Free On-site Learning to ensure that all students are provided with a 
safe opportunity to learn and receive support for their learning for the same number of school 
year days and days of the week as Masada offered during the 2019-2020 school year. The plan 
is as follows: 

• Send out the Free-On-site Parent Notice to all parents, with a specific and direct contact 
to parents of students with disabilities, free and reduced lunch students, ELL students, 
or students within the care of the Department of Child Safety.  

• Operationalize designated classrooms #2 and #3 (and more as needed) in the 
Elementary facility located at 365 West Cannon Avenue for all students who need to 
participate in the Free On-site Learning.  

• Ensure that the number of students within each classroom does not exceed the 
maximum number of students allowed to meet social distancing requirements.  

• Provide in-person supervision of the Free On-site Learning students by using 
paraprofessionals within the staff.  

• Ensure that the strategies listed within the Mitigation Plan are effectively implemented 
in the facility.  

• Post our Free On-site Learning Plan and Notice of Free On-Site Learning on Masada’s 
webpage at https://www.masadaschool.org/Parental-Notices  

 
 


